
Date: November 3, 2008 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO ENTER INTO CONTRACT WITH STANTEC 
CONSULTING INC. FOR UNDERGROUND CABLE ENGINEERING AND 
ANALYSIS FOR THE 34.5KV ELECTRIC TRANSMISSION SYSTEM 
FOR THE WATER AND POWER DEPARTMENT. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Accept the proposal dated August 25, 2008, from Stantec Consulting Inc. in 
response to the Water & Power Department's Request for Proposals for 
Underground Cable Engineering and Analysis dated August 5, 2008; reject 
all other proposals; and authorize a contract with Stantec Consulting, Inc. for 
one year or until $200,000 is expended, whichever comes first, with one one- 
year extension not to exceed $200,000; and 

2. Acknowledge that the proposed contract is exempt from competitive bidding 
pursuant to the City Charter Section 1002(F), contracts for professional or 
unique services. 

BACKGROUND: 

An assessment of the 34.5kV Electrical Distribution system performed by Imcorp, a 
cable testing company, earlier this year indicated that the system components are aging 
and that a replacement program is appropriate to ensure continuing reliable service. A 
replacement program is a prudent measure that will reduce the risk of cable failure and 
the amount of high-cost emergency work the Department would face as the cable 
system continues to age. 
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The City of Pasadena does not have available staff to develop an effective multi-year 
cable replacement program. A cable system-engineering consultant can provide the 
expertise required to perform studies and preliminary designs needed for a detailed 
replacement plan. Three firms, Stantec, Auriga and CLS, submitted proposals to the 
City in response to a Request for Proposals issued on August 5, 2008. 

Technical Evaluation: 

Proposals were evaluated based on multiple criteria as shown in Attachment 1. Total 
weighted scores were: 

Vendor Score 

Stantec Consulting 8.45 

Auriga 7 

CLS 6 

Stantec Consulting Inc. had the highest weighted score, and their proposal was 
responsive to the RFP, clearly indicating they have the experience and staff to do the 
required work in a timely manner, and their cost was within the engineer's estimate. In 
addition to their design expertise, they have experience working on the specific issues 
the Department is facing. The other two proposals reflected less expertise and 
experience. Investing in these engineering services now will help ensure a cost- 
effective and efficient cable replacement program. 

The Department recommends approval of a contract with Stantec Consulting, Inc. for 
cable system design and analysis for one year or until $200,000 has been expended, 
whichever comes first, with an option for one additional year not to exceed $200,000. 
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FISCAL IMPACT: 

Sufficient funding is available in the capital fund 41 1, CIP 3137, Cable Replacement and 
Testing. 

Respectfully submitted, 

\ 1 

MICHAEL J. BECK 
City Manager 

Prepared by: \ \ 

Joe Awad 
Business Unit Director 
Water and Power Department 

Approved by: 

~ e n e r a l  Manager 
Water and Power Department 






